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PARISH COUNCIL.

Extraction of Sand and Gravel. There is little to report on the new site along
the AULS, except that discussions have taken place with regard to the diversion
temporarily of the two public footpaths, W150 and W151, which run across the site
from the ALUS towards Weston Lane. The necessary formal advertisements will
appear in due course. It is understood that the tree planting proposed in
connection with the landscaping of the site will start shortly.

Planning. The District Council has approved the following planning applications:-—

(a) Conversion of a barn to a dwelling at Broomhill Farm,
Watery Lane.

(b) Extension and provision of stabling at Quarryfield
House, Stoneleigh Road.

(c) Garage extension at "The Gables", Stoneleigh Road.

Traffic Problems, Lower End. The District Council has approved, in principle,
the use of the area of land in front of Nos.4—6 Avon Terrace, for parking purposes
-in order to alleviate the difficult conditions in Lower End at this point, subject
to the Parish Council becoming involved. The Parish Council has not yet received
any communication from the District Council on this matter and has, as yet, not
considered the proposition in any way.

School Crossing Patrol. By the time this Newsletter is issued, the '"flashing
lights" will have been installed for the school crossing patrol on the ALLS,
The Parish Council is supporting the appointment.

Emergency Arrangements. The recent bad weather, with the loss of power in the
village has led to consideration being given to setting up emergency arrangements
in the village should such circumstances occur again. The Parish Council is
joining with the Village Hall Committee and others in discussions with a view to
such an organisation being established.

Annual Parish Meeting. The Annual Parish Meeting will be held at the Village Hall
on Tuesday, 26th April, 1991, at 8 p.m. This is an excellent opportunity to hear
of the work of the Parish Council during the past year, and to discuss any matters
you may wish to bring forward. The Chairman of the Parish Council (Councillor
C.B.Haynes) will preside, and contributions will be made by the local County and




